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EXT.STREET.NIGHT

Wide shot of an empty street. Traffic light is in the middle. We
see 4 hooded figures cross the street, one has a backpack,
another one has a baseball bat in hand. They make it across and
lean up against a store wall as a car passes by. We get
close-ups on their faces as the car’s headlights light up their
faces. We see  FRANK, NATE, ALLISON, and KATE. They're all
juniors in high school, 16-17. Nate grabs a crowbar from his bag
and starts to pry the store's door open, he hands it to Kate.

INT.STORE.NIGHT

The group goes inside and does some general vandalizing and
stealing. Nate grabs spraypaint and draws their sign on the
front window. It resembles sort of a sun, with a dot in the
middle and 8 teardrops around it. He next sprays paints, getting
the attention of the security guard. Frank hops behind the
counter and breaks open the cash register with a metal baseball
bat. Allison takes a lighter out of her pocket and burns some
merchandise. Kate takes the crowbar and smashes the products.
Allison drops a small stuffed animal, lightly smoking from
embers, and stomps on it to put the fire out. The security guard
comes up behind her and puts her in a chokehold

Guard
Put everything down!!

Nate and Kate drop the graffiti and crowbar. But Frank jumps
over the counter and hits the janitor in the back of the head.
Allison and the guard fall to the ground.  Frank takes out a
knife and stabs the guard in the back. He stands back. Kate
looks horrified.

FRANK
(looking around at the others)

Finish it.



KATE
What?

FRANK
Finish it. We're in this together.

Nate steps up and Frank hands him the knife. The Guard crawls
away and Nate sinks it into his lower back. Allison eagerly
takes the knife and stabs his heel, and drags him back to her as
she stabs him in the back of the chest. She hands the knife over
to Kate. Kate looks on in shock as she holds the knife gently.

FRANK
Kate. It's your turn

She says nothing

FRANK
Do it.

She's frozen

NATE
Go! Come on!

The janitor, bleeding, turns around and looks at her.

ALLISON
Do it!

Frank takes her hand and plunges it into the Janitor's throat.
Everyone takes a step back at what they did. Kate looks frank,
mortified. The rest of the group looks disappointed. Allison
hugs her.

ALLISON
(whispering)

It'll be ok. It's ok.



Frank looks at Nate and they take the body. Final shot: Kate
picks the bloody, dripping knife off the ground and wipes it on
her sleeve.


